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Central Southland College 
Board Student Trustee Elected 

Pictured above is Thomas Menlove, a Year 12 student who has recently been elected by the CSC student body to  

represent them on the College Board of Trustees for one year, starting in October. Thomas’ past leadership roles at 

school have been as a Class Councillor, House Leader, Impact Group Leader and Peer Reading tutor.  

 

Thomas stated “I want to make the most of this unique opportunity to be part of something bigger than myself. I 

have been part of this school community for four years and am ready to return some of the favours that many  

students and teachers have given me in the past”. 
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From the Principal 

Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa—warm greetings to you all. 

 

Last night, we were treated to an absolute festival of talent as our school Variety Show displayed some of 

the amazing talent we have at Central Southland College. Even the set changes were entertaining! Many 

thanks to all those that made this show possible, from the organisers, directors, student talent to the  

backstage crew. 
 

Looking ahead to Term 4, we have our Annual Senior Prizegiving on Monday 5th November in the  

college hall. This is always a pleasurable event on the calendar as students get the chance to be  

recognised for their academic, sporting and cultural success. We would love to be able to acknowledge 

the effort and success of more students at this time of year, but the important part for students is that they 

always strive to be the best, and make the most of any opportunity offered. Any student with this attitude will get accolades, 

whether it is through our prizegiving, entry to courses, apprenticeships or recognition in the community.  

 
We were fortunate to have Mike King present to us at a full school assembly last week. His message is simple and powerful - it 

is okay to talk about our feelings, it is important to look out for each other and not ‘go it alone’. This is part of the “I am Hope, 

Aotearoa Tour” and is under the key to life charitable trust umbrella. More information available at http://www.keytolife.org.nz/  

 

Thank you also to the dance team that performed at our full school assembly recently, and also to Mike King following his 

presentation. The dance was created by a small group of students to raise awareness about suicide and in recognition of  

International Suicide Awareness day. The dance can be seen on the following link 

https://www.facebook.com/622037989/posts/10156774916527990/  
 
Congratulation to Thomas Menlove who is the new Student Representative on the Board of Trustees. Thomas was voted in by 

his peers and holds an extremely important role in the governance of our College. Thank you also to Jenesis Petallana who has 

been the Student Representative for the past twelve months, performing her role diligently and with integrity. Thank you Jenesis, 

it has been a pleasure working with you in this capacity. 
 
Finally, we hope that our students (and their families) enjoy the holidays. For our seniors, we hope this can be achieved while 

keeping on track with their studies. Holidays are a chance for everyone to recharge the batteries, spend time with friends and 

family doing the things they like, and come back to school refreshed and ready to make the most of the time remaining for the 

year. Most importantly, we want everyone to stay safe.  
 

Ka kite ano 
Mr Grant Dick 

                             Principal 

 

The CSC Senior Speech Competition was held in our school library on Monday the 17th of September. It was an amazing show-

case of some exceptionally talented and skilled orators. The variety of styles was especially impressive with poems, spoken 

word, persuasive talks and literature analysis being just some of the genres on show. It was a very difficult job for our judges to 

pick only one winner! Congratulations to all involved. 
 
Year 13 - 1st Emily Irwin,       Year 11 - 1st Gabriella Alexandra, 2nd Max Sinclair, 

Highly Commended Kamoko Tamihana, Alex Dykes,              3rd Franzine Catli (pictured right) 
Lachie Watson (pictured left) 

Year 12 - 1st Gemma Marnane, 2nd Lucy McRae,  

3rd Daniel Alexander (centre) 

 

Senior Speech Competition Results 

http://www.keytolife.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/622037989/posts/10156774916527990/


 

 

SPORT REPORT 

STUDENT NEWS 

SPORT RE-

PORT

CSC Success at the Southland Science Fair 
Year 10 student, Sam Davidson won a Bronze Award at the 

Southland Science Fair last week.  He worked independently 

all year to further develop the project he started last year. His 

summary is as follows: 
 

“In my project I tried to find a way to remove plastic particles 

from a marine environment. I made a machine that could filter 

out small particles of disposable single-use plastics, which 

people throw away on a regular basis, from a body of water. I 

found out that I could filter the majority of plastic out of a 

certain area during testing, but only after I had attached an 

electric pump to the machine I created. This contraption has 

many potential applications, including cleaning up wharves 

and marinas”. 
 

We are very proud of Sam’s achievement, especially as he did all the planning and investigation himself.  His project 

is very relevant in our world today. We are looking forward to following Sam’s progress and innovation in the  

future. 

Annie Keown 

HOD Science 

So far this term we have had a visit from the local Primary 

ITO Field Officer, Wendy Molloy. She outlined the various 

courses and qualifications available for school leavers to study 

while earning money working on a farm. Hoodies have been 

purchased for the Year 11’s, sporting a logo designed by the 

students themselves, these are worn when representing the 

school on ITO field trips.  

 

The Year 11’s recently visited Brian and Karen Hammond’s 

sheep farm where they learned about animal health and the 

legal requirements of recording animal pharmaceutical  

remedies and also got to check out the farm machinery required on a cropping farm. 

 

The Yr 11’s have also been practising fencing techniques 

for a practical Unit Standard. 

 

The Year 12’s are still attending work experience on their 

chosen farms one day a week.  

Primary ITO Trade Academy Update ... 

WANTED: BOOTS 
Old unloved boots with laces, and gumboots. 

Adults sizes… the bigger the better and/or 
children’s gumboots in any size.  

Please leave at the office or give to Mrs Rope. 



 

 

STUDENT NEWS  

YEAR 9 FORM CHALLENGE 
Tug of War: 
On Tuesday the 11th of September the Year 9’s took part in a form challenge of Tug of War, organised by Mekenzie 

Allan and Kayla McGregor. This was won by the form class 9WN after battling four different form classes. 9CP 

came in second place with the others close behind. 
 

Dance Off: 
One week after the Tug of War challenge, on  the 18th of September, the form classes again came together to  

participate in  a dance battle with a ‘Throwback’ theme. 9WA won with 9WN coming in second and 9CP in third. 

The dance off included costuming of the appropriate design and many songs and memes were used as the  

soundtracks. This was organised by Manigha Laing and  Loralye Mclean along with help from many others. The 

choreography was done completely by the students, with little to no help from the teachers. It is unknown when the 

next form challenge will be.              by Kaylee Anderson / Vanessa Johnston 

I took all of these photos during the photography activity, which I enjoy a great deal. You are able to take a wide 

range of photos and work together with others who share similar interests. Your are also given the ability to build 

your skills and experiment in a creative way.           By Richard Meechang 

Recently, the Senior Cake Decorating Activity made cake pops. To make cake pops, you turn cake into crumbs, mix 

with icing and roll into balls or shapes. After setting them in the fridge, you dip a stick in chocolate and press into the 

pop. Then, you dip the whole pop into chocolate and tap to remove the excess. At this stage, you can add sprinkles or 

lollies to make them look nice.  

Cake Pop Creations 



 

 

 CAREERS CORNER 

by Maree Buchanan & Raewyn Lowe 

McLean Family Scholarship 
Students who intend studying in the Health areas next year, and who live in the Central Southland area, are eligible to 

apply for this scholarship. Application forms will be available from the Careers office early Term 4. 
 

Community Trust Scholarship 

Details of this scholarship will be available to students early Term 4 via their Google community. The scholarship is 

for students who can demonstrate financial hardship. 
 

Residential College Applications 

Year 13 students who have applied to live in a Residential College for 2019 will be contacted on 7 October to let 

them know which Hall they have been accepted to. At this point a deposit is required to confirm their place. If  

students are put on a waiting list, please encourage them to come and let us know in the Careers office and we will 

see if we can help. 
 

Looking Ahead …. 
16 October   SIT Open Night (4.30-6.30) 

23 October   First Aid Course, Work Ready Programme 

24 October   Health and Safety, Work Ready Programme 

25 October   Manual Handling, Work Ready Programme 

03 December  Year 11 Course Confirmation (into Year 12) 

05  December  Year 10 Course Confirmation (into Year 11) 

06  December  Year 12 Course Confirmation (into Year 13) 

Bungalow Restaurant Visit by Year 13 Foods Class 

This week the Year 13 Foods class travelled 

to the Bungalow Restaurant at SIT in  

Invercargill.   

 

This visit was to look at further educational 

opportunities in Hospitality and/or Food & 

Beverage. The menus were designed by the 

students at SIT.   

 

It was a great chance to experience dining at 

this level, giving the students insight and 

lots of inspiration.  

Last week in class, the Year 

13 Foods class were set a 

challenge to design an edible 

scene using a fairytale as  

inspiration.   

 

They looked at Alice in  

Wonderland, Cinderella and 

Snow White.  

 

Pictured are the Cinderella 

and Alice in Wonderland  

creations.  



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

 Girls Rugby 
Our CSC girls rugby teams have been competing a few rugby 

events throughout Southland lately. Rugby Southland have been 

encouraging more girls and schools to participate and to broaden 

rugby for girls, by giving them more opportunities to experience 

the rugby culture. 
 

Southland Girls Rugby/Rippa Tournament  
On the 20th August, CSC took two U15 girls tackle teams (CSC 

Sharks, CSC Tigers) and one under 15 Rippa team to Sandy Point 

to play against several other schools at the Southland Girls Rugby 

and Rippa tournament. Good work  to the Tigers that placed 3rd 

and the Sharks that placed 4th out of 6 teams, also the Rippa team placed 2nd. 
 

Otago Southland Girls Rugby Tournament  
On the 7th September CSC took their two girls tackle teams to the Otago Southland girls rugby tournament, which 

took place at St Peters College in Gore. The teams not only got to play several games but were lucky enough to meet 

two Black Fern players that came along to support the girls tournament. 
 

Under 15 7’s Rugby 

For 3 weeks after the Otago tournament, CSC entered one Under 

15 Girls Sevens team in a Southland competition. They play eight 

games over the three Fridays, the last being today. 

Friday 14th September - tied with James Hargest College and 

beat Menzies and Verdon. 

Friday 21st September - beat Menzies, Verdon and James 

Hargest. 
 

Thank you to Mr Brinkworth, Shane Robertson, Kate Powell, 

Mikayla Drabble and Ella Wilson for coaching and helping out. 

 Smallbore Rifle Shooting Team 
We believe this is the first time in the history of 

CSC that there has been a Smalllbore Rifle 

Shooting team.  The team of four had to shoot 

during June with scores sent in  to compete 

against other Southland High School teams to 

qualify for the final.   

 

CSC made it into the top three for the final 

which was held in Invercargill on Monday the 

6 August.  First place went to Menzies, second 

Southland Boys and third place was CSC.  The 

calibre of shooting was of a very high standard, 

with Peter McLeish close to the level of those 

top students from Menzies and SBHS.    

 

The team pictured right are:  

Nicholas McLeish, Brayden Laughton, Josh Hart and Peter McLeish (Captain) who  all shoot at the Oreti Smallbore 

Rifle Shooting Club. Their coach is Norman McLeish. Well done team! 
 

Rugby Reps Selected 

Lachie Dobson and Jack Keen have recently been selected to represent Southland. Congratulations! 



 

 

TOURNAMENT WEEK 

Boys Hockey in Greymouth 
On Sunday the 3rd of September at 6:20am we 

were on the road for our long trip to Greymouth 

to compete in the Boys South Island Secondary 

School Hockey Tournament. It was a long day but 

we had plenty of stops so we could stretch our 

legs. We arrived at our destination at 6pm to find 

our accommodation had lost our booking. They 

found us rooms for the night and sorted us out the 

next day. We stayed at Duke Backpackers which 

was perfect for us. There was an old bar that we 

took over and made into our space. They bought a 

brand new TV for us so we set up our Xbox and 

there was a pool table in the corner. 
 

Our first game was 9am on Monday morning against West Coast. It was a tight game and we drew 1-all. Next we 

played Nayland at 6pm on Monday and we went down 1 - 0. Having two games on day one was pretty tough but we 

didn’t let it get us down. On Tuesday we had a lunchtime game against Tawa who were the top team in our pool. 

They were slick and very composed and beat us 4 - 0. So onto bottom 8 quarter finals where we had to play our old 

nemesis, Waitaki Boys. They were out to win and did beat us, so it meant we were low down in the bottom 8. Our 

bodies were hurting and we were lucky enough to get massages from Mr Meechang and Mrs Baird in the evenings. It 

was hard to get in before Quinn and Jack who suddenly needed all leg muscles and back and shoulders massaged. 

Swimming was also on the cards to relax our muscles, which we achieved by racing down the hydroslide, stopping 

halfway to block it for the next few people. The spa and sauna were quite relaxing though. Back to hockey where we 

won our next game 3 - 0, which secured us the position of playing off for 13th and 14th. We put our heart and soul 

into the game as we knew the team that wanted the win the most would take it out. We won 4 - 0. Under Mrs Baird’s 

guidance the team grew in confidence and developed some great skills. 
 

Thanks to Mr Meechang, Mrs Woodd and Mrs Baird who looked after us and supported us at the tournament. 



 

 

1st XI Boys Football  
This year at tournament we had a young team who played to the best of their ability, putting everything on the 

line.  The Linwood South Island High School Tournament was played  in Invercargill this year.  We played games 

against South Otago, Verdon College, James Hargest, Massey High School (Auckland) and Gore High 

School.  Massey went on to win the tournament.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had some major problems with injuries, with Peter Mcleish being injured in the first 5 minutes of the first game 

and the next day Patrick Marron cracked a bone in his ankle.  We had a line up at the physio and with six players 

injured, we had no players left on the bench.  The games between James Hargest and Massey were tough games but 

the boys played very well in defence and the referee of the JHC game congratulated our boys on how well they had 

played.  It was a good game to watch.  Our goalkeeper, Jack Day worked  really hard and was awarded most  

valuable player for the CSC team, during the tournament. The team thank Mr Grant Catto for coaching, Mr Jegousse 

as the Teacher in Charge of the team and all the supporters.    

TOURNAMENT WEEK 



 

 

Under 15 Boys Rugby 
Queenstown provided a stunning backdrop for the 2018 ‘Rural Livestock’ U15 Rugby Tournament. After an early start on 

Monday morning, the team met Roncalli College. This was the team’s second game together and after a rough start, they drew 

15-all. A steady start and the CSC team showed promising signs in their second game against a big Lincoln High School team 

from Christchurch. It looked likely to be a day with two draws, however in the final 2 minutes Lincoln snuck two converted 

tries past the CSC boys to take the win 28-14.  

The following morning, the final game of pool play against Geraldine saw CSC end up on top of the scoreboard with a 24-14 

win. This ensured the boys had a top 16 spot for the tournament. Rangiora (who had previously beaten tough local rivals Gore 

High) proved that any game is up for the taking and the now finely tuned CSC team easily defeated them 17- 0. Dunstan didn't 

escape the roll the team were on and CSC again took the win 15-0.  This secured a spot in the Division 2 final where CSC met 

up with Roncalli again. After a stirring Roncalli haka, it was evident that the CSC boys may have had too many late night dis-

cussions long after the staff had headed to bed! Mistakes began to creep in and two conceded penalties would eventually be the 

undoing of CSC. A final score of 6-5 to Roncalli reflected a few tired bodies after some tough rugby.  
 

Special thanks to Blair Vining who continues to commit to CSC Rugby, Mark Tree and for late staff call up, Sam Dickie. Also 

special mention to those parents who travelled to support their fine young men from the sideline.  Finally, thank you to the U15 

Team of 2018 - the future of rugby at CSC looks in good heart with these fine, young men coming through the ranks. 

TOURNAMENT WEEK 

CSC Girls Football 
The Girls football team who 

competed during tournament 

week finished on a high,  

winning 2-0 to Menzies B. 

 

The girls enjoyed themselves 

immensely, participating with 

enthusiasm and displaying fair 

play values. 

 

Thanks to all the supporters that 

came along to cheer the girls on. 

 

Great effort girls. Bring on 2019! 



 

 

Community 

          CSC DIARY DATES 

 

October 

15th  Start of Term 4 

22nd  Labour Day 

30th  Board of Trustees monthly meeting 

 

November 

5th  Senior Prizegiving 

9th  Junior Workday 

Stop Press …  
 

The Year 10 College Games were held on 

Wednesday in Gore where they competed in 

volleyball against 8 other secondary schools.  

 

One of our two CSC teams came out on top, 

unbeaten in all of their 6 games.  

 

Both teams played well and were a credit to 

CSC. 

Southern REAP Classes 
 

Te Reo Maori Pronunciation with Sharon Holt 

When:  Thursday 18 October 

Where: Winton Salvation Army Hall, Winton 

Time:    2:00 - 4:00pm or 6:30 - 8:30pm 

Cost:     $10 per session 

Phone Southern REAP on 0800 111 117 or email 

enquiries@reap.co.nz to enrol. 
 

Cooking 4 Kids with Angela Richardson 

When:  Monday 8 October or Tuesday 9 October 

Where: Central Southland College, Winton 

Time:   9:00am - 4:00pm 

Cost:    $40 per person 

Who:    10 – 13 year olds 

Phone Southern REAP on 0800 111 117 or email 

enquiries@reap.co.nz to enrol. 

 

Winton Football Summer League 
 

Registrations are now being called for mixed senior 

teams (college students upwards), and mixed junior 

teams  

Dates: Thursdays Oct 18 – Dec 13 

Time:  kick off – junior 5.30pm and 6.00pm;  

           seniors 6.30pm and  7.10pm. 

Place: Moore’s Reserve, Winton 

Cost: seniors $100 per team; juniors $10 per player. 

Enquiries to: Bronwyn 027 243 6979 

Registrations to:  

Wendy    5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com    

 

Closing date 30 September 2018. 

Year 10 College Games 

From the Office 

Please remember when you are phoning the College to 

register an absence, please leave a message on the school 

absence answerphone. 

 

If you are emailing an absence notification please email: 

 

absences@csc.school.nz 

 

Invoices have been sent out. Please ensure that your 

school account is cleared before the beginning of  

November. 

 

If you have an automatic payment running please make 

sure that the amount is enough to clear your account by the 

end of November. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation. 



 

 

PGG Wrightson & Ballance Agri-Nutrients 

Fundraising Opportunity for Schools 
PGG Wrightson and Ballance Agri-Nutrients are providing a fundraising opportunity for schools by donating $1 for every 

tonne of qualifying Ballance fertiliser purchased. 

Plus … if you nominate Central Southland College, the school will get a chance of winning iPads for students. The school 

with the highest number of nominations in both the North and South Island will receive three Apple iPad Pros each. The 

school with the second highest number of nominations in both the North and Southland Island will also receive two Apple 

iPad Pros. 

 

So come on parents and grandparents—register Central Southland College at  

www.cashforcommunities.co.nz 

 

Note: this is open to PGG Wrightson Ltd account holders only and will run between 1st September and 30th November 

2018. Full terms and conditions are available for viewing at www.cashforcommunities.co.nz 

 



 

 


